Attack in Egypt

The Christian Coptic community has been targeted once again in Egypt: dozens
of worshippers travelling on a bus in Al Minya in Egypt have been killed
today. We share the pain of the families of the victims, to whom we send our
condolences, and of the many wounded.

When religious communities are attacked, all religious communities, the whole
human kind is attacked. The freedom of faith and the right to pray in safety
are fundamental human rights and whoever violates these rights commits a
crime against humanity.

As European Union, we renew our support and commitment along the Egyptian
authorities and the Egyptian people in the fight against terrorism and we
expect those responsible must be brought to justice and held accountable.


http://www.government-world.com/attack-in-egypt/

